

TOWN OF STRATTON STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD FEBRUARY 4, 2016

The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on Thursday, February 4, 2016 at the Stratton town office. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.

ATTENDING: Thomas Montemagni, Chairman, Siobhan Eddy Young, Director and Lorraine M. Weeks Newell, Secretary.

The minutes of the January 7, 2016 meeting were read. It was noted that the year 2017 was stated as Town Meeting Day. The actual date is March 1, 2016. With the correction made, Lorraine Newell motioned to approve the minutes as amended. Siobhan Young seconded.

OLD BUSINESS: As was reported in the December 2015 minutes, Ms. Julianna Moore submitted her Residency Application for tuition assistance for her son. At that time, the Board requested that she provide additional documentation for approval. On February 2, 2016 she provide the additional information which the board reviewed. Lorraine Newell motioned to approve her application for tuition assistance and Siobhan Young seconded. All concurred. The Board will contact Ms. Moore regarding its decision, however she will be asked for a copy of her drivers license as soon as she receives it.

It was reported in the January 7, 2016 minutes that the family of a student attending Burr & Burton and receiving tuition assistance was not living in Stratton but had moved to a neighboring town. Town Treasurer, Alyson Marcucci, looked into the matter and reported that they had moved during September 2015. Burr & Burton issued a tuition credit to Stratton in the amount of \$6,862.24.

OTHER BUSINESS: Chairman Montemagni received a letter from Burr & Burton stating the announced tuition for school year 2016/2017. The announced tuition for grades 7 thru 12 is \$16,250.00.

Stratton Town Clerk, Kent Young, provided the board with a packet regarding Act 46... What This Means For Stratton. It provides information on Act 46 and the changes that are happening in Vermont's education system. A copy will be

provided to those attending Town Meeting Day on March 1, 2016. If you are unable to attend please feel free to stop into the town office to pick up a copy.

BILLING:

Windham Regional Career Center - Tuition - \$1,247.82 - Check #4300 Carol A. Joyce - Special Education Services - \$612.50 - Check #4301 Siobhan Eddy Young - milage - \$35.64- Check #4302 The Dover School - PreK Tuition - \$2,333.52 - Check #4303 WCSU 3rd. quarter assessment - \$4,997.00 - Check #4304

The February 4, 2016 order was reviewed, approved and signed. The amount of the order is \$9,226.48

As there was no other business before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell

Stratton School Board Secretary

orraine M Wee Newell